
SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK 

Tuesday-May 24                                                                     
9:30a Mass Catalina Richard+/StC 

Wednesday-May 25                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
8:30a Mass Pat Riley+/SH                                            

Thursday-May 26                                                                     
8:30a Mass Parish Family/SH                                       

Friday-May 27—NO MASS                                                                                                                                   

Saturday-May 28                                                                                                                      
3:30-3:45p Confessions/StC         
4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC                             
6:00-6:15p Confessions/SH               
6:30p Mass Natalie Quennoz+/SH 

Sunday May 29                                                           
7:30-7:45a Confessions/SH                
8:00a Mass Cletus Heirigs+/SH                                            
10:30a Mass Sue Molzahn/SH                                                      

Monday May 30-Memorial Day            

9:00a Mass at St. Wenceslaus      
Cemetery 

PCCW MEETING:  All women are invited 
to join the PCCW meeting this Monday, 
May 23, 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate 
Heart of Mary conference room in the 
Parish Office space. 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:  We      
remember in prayer our friends and 
family who cannot be with us and 

are in need of our prayers: Rodney 
Beauregard, Kevin Breesawitz, Tony    
Giglio, Sue Molzahn, Pauline Thompson. 
Those in skilled care facilities: Jim         
Dorweiler, Ann Kathka,   Earlene Moore, 
Jim Quennoz and Dorothy Rudd. 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH                     
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

5/15/2022                  

Env/Cks:                                                   $1,995.00                    
Plate:                                                              308.07            
Maintenance:                                               160.00  
Votive Candles:                                              47.75    
Total:                                                        $2,510.82 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART                                                                          
& ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES! 

We’re glad that you are here with us today.  If you would 
like to join our church, or want to know more about our 

parish, please call or stop by the parish office at any time.  

Also, if there is a change in your mailing address or     contact information, 
we appreciate having your current mailing address and phone numbers. 

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO  65613   
417-326-5596                    website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org                                                                                             
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674            
417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.                                             
The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Virginia Sandgren, 417-754-1042 

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION                                          
Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237   Classes meet the 1st and 3rd Wednesday 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for Kindergarten through Adult.       

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576     
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on 
the 3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room.  
Contact Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694.                                                                     
(St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd Tuesday of each month after Mass.                 
Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with          
dinner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 for 
information. 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by                       
appointment. 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for  
marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the      
Catholic church meet on Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. Contact Deacon Jim. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our 
parish who are sick and are 
unable to be with us especially:  
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, Clara 
Clements, Kelly Conger, Ann Kathka, 
Sue    Molzahn, Annette  Petrone.  If 
you need to call for prayers, please 
call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754-8067 
or   Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

OUR GIFTS TO GOD                              
@ ST. CATHERINE      

5/15/2022 

Env./Loose Checks:                $ 117.00                                                                        
Plate:                                           105.00                              
Total:                                        $ 222.00  

 

DDF GOAL:  Our goal this year is 
$4,045.  Thank you for the dona-
tions we have already received.   

 

YOU’RE INVITED: 

Fr. Scott is celebrating his 
20th anniversary as a 

priest on Friday, June 24, 2022, 
with Mass at 5:30 p.m. at Sacred 
Heart and  a reception afterward 
in McKenna Hall.  All members of 
Sacred Heart and St. Catherine 
are    invited.  Please call the  
Parish Office if you plan to 
attend. 

 

NATIONAL SHRINE OF MARY 

Summer Mass schedule in Laurie, 
MO is Memorial Day to Labor 
Day; Saturday 8:00 p.m. and Sun-
day 8:30 a.m. outside Mass.   

HEART TO HEART………………………………….…...by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

     Congratulations to those young people (Matt Foster, Beckett Hayter, Karolina Presley, 
Katrina Presley, Alex Tilley and Marcellus Wick) who make their First Holy Communion this 
weekend.  Special thanks to our catechists who have worked with them and to our parents 
for bringing them to church and modeling the faith at home.  First Communion marks a con-
tinuation of what began at baptism and is now and every day after nourished by the Body 
and Blood of Jesus in the Holy Eucharist.   

     Congratulations to the Class of 2022 (Josh Bowes, Sarah Bowes,  Allison   Butler, Lukas 
Gabani,  McKinley Hedges, Jenna Pastore, JT  Pastore, and Josie Toombs) as they graduate 
this weekend.  Sacred Heart Parish family celebrates with each of their individual families 
this accomplishment.  We extend to the graduates our prayers for their next steps and ask 
the Lord to lead them always closer to Him.       

     Thank you to our PCCW for hosting on behalf of our parish a celebration of our First Com-
municants and our Graduates between the Sunday Mass this weekend.  We also extend to 
Deacon Jim Farrar and Fr. Pat Wissman sincere congratulations on their ordination anniver-
saries as well. 

     This past Wednesday concluded our Parish School of Religion until we meet again in the 
fall.  While I am sorry to say, there was a noticeable decline in attendance and enrollment 
this year, I am thankful to report it did not dampen the joy and dedication of our wonderful 
PSR classroom teachers.  I would like to thank you to Amy & Tony Wilson; Ceci and Emme 
Landwehr, John Enderle, Dana Landwehr, and LuAnn Shinault for their love of the faith and 
desire to share it.  I especially want to recognize our DRE (Director of Religious Education) 
Miss Darlene Arendt, who gives so graciously of her time and energy to all of us through her 
leadership.  Lastly, I would like to say how much I personally enjoyed taking on the role of 
High School PSR instructor.  It was a blessing to me to work with our teens and an encour-
agement to my faith as we shared in discussion and prayer. 

     Congratulations to Rev. Mr. Nick Zummo, who was ordained a transitional deacon on his 
way to priesthood next year.  Deacon Nick will continue his studies in Chicago this fall and 
will spend this summer working in one of our diocesan parishes.  Please keep Deacon Nick 
and holy vocations in your prayers.        

     Our DDF goal this year is $31,877 here at Sacred Heart.  In two weeks we have received  
$25,012 toward that goal.  Thank you for your most generous gifts!  Every gift, no matter 
how large or small, is important.  Our goal is for 100% participation.  Please help us meet 
that goal.     

     The Memorial Day Mass at St. Wenceslaus Cemetery is at 9:00 a.m.  Also there will be 
Mass at Resurrection Cemetery in Springfield at 9:00 a.m. that Bishop Rice will be celebrating 
on Memorial Day. 

Through the Hearts of Jesus and Mary,            

Fr. Scott 

 

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: For the months of May and June we will be collecting Bath Towels 
for Share Your Christmas.  Our Christmas box is located in the gathering space.   


